

Dear All, Greetings from Ekam Foundation!!!

We wish you have more love and good health. It's really a pleasure for us to reach you all through this wonderful newsletter every time. We also take this opportunity to convey our Gratitude for all your support to us. Please contact us if you really want to handhold with us in our service.

Thanks & Regards, **Ekam Foundation** 

# **DIRECT MEDICAL SUPPORT**

#### **OCTOBER**

2 children has underwent treatment successfully in Rangadore Hospital

#### **NOVEMBER**

In the Month of November, 1 child in PICU Rangadore Hospital underwent treatment successfully

### **DECEMBER**

In the Month of December, B/o Aruna in NICU Rangadore Hospital underwent treatment successfully

# LIST OF EQUIPMENTS INSPECTED AT KIDWAI HOSPITAL

NAME OF THE EQUIPMENT	COUNT
Digital Thermometer	25
Stretchers –Hi-Lo SS	10
Surgical bin	20
Drug Trolley SS 27"x18"x16"	10
Oxygen flow meter	10
Nebuliser	5

# HIGHLIGHTS ABOUT OUR FIELD VISIT: VANI VILAS HOSPITAL VISIT

Ekam have Visited to Vani Vilas Hospital with Dr.Shiv to find the List of Existing equipments available in the hospital in order to find out the additional requirements. Moreover we have Visited NICU, PICU, and other wards and studied the existing condition of the same.

#### **TUMKUR VILLAGES FIELD VISIT**

To expand our services at Tumkur villages we met the places where the health camps have been conducted before along with Narendra Foundation Team. We have also surveyed the village and made a detailed discussion with Narendra foundation team on various aspects of the village to be addressed.



#### RANGADORE HOSPITAL VISIT

We have visited the Rangadore hospital and met Dr. Janaki – who is a treating doctor of Mrs. Aruna's baby in order to know the health condition of the baby. We have also met the father of the child to know their requirements. We have also visited the PISU and met Dr. Meera and got the details about the updates.





#### **VISION 1K**

We had an Interaction with Cataract surgery patients of Nagamangala. In addition we interact with Cataract surgery patients from Mahalaxmi layout camp and NTT team – Mr.Bala and Mr.Gopi at Sharada Eye Hospital.

#### THE BELOW ARE THE BABIES WHO SHARED THEIR SMILES ALONG WITH EKAM IN THIS QUARTER:



# BABY OF HEMALATHA

Baby of Hemalatha, preterm, was in NICU Rangadore hospital for a month discharged by the end of Sep 2017. The parents are farmers and they were profusely thanking Ekam for the support. Today the baby is healthy and active. The doctors are happy with her growth.

#### **BABY SHREYAS**

Shreyas is a 7 month old child who is growing well and is neurologically normal. He is the first born to parents who are farmers. This child was born normally but had a abnormal connection between his trachea and esophagus as a new born. He was in the NICU for a period of two weeks , and needed two surgeries during this period. The first one to correct the abnormal connection ,second to correct the perforation in the stomach as a result of the abnormal connection. He came to the PICU for a duration of 1 month in the month of February , where in he needed ventilation for 3 weeks and 2 surgeries.

The surgery this time was to reduce the aspiration of food from the stomach . The surgical correction gave way secondary to his malnutrition. The bill for this admission was over 2.5 lakhs. The hospital waived off 50,000 in addition to doing both the surgeries for free. He was again hospitalised in the PICU for 5 days about 2 months back. This time again the hospital tried to help the family by charging ward charges even though the patient was in the ICU .During his last hospitalization NTT Data helped by paying for his treatment. The child is growing well and is continuing to do well since his discharge. We have seen him on a follow up twice since discharge. We sincerely appreciate your help for the care of this precious child.





## BABY OF SHASHIKALA

Baby of Shashikala, preterm, was in NICU Rangadore for a month and got discharged in Nov 2017. The baby is growing fine and Healthy and is getting checkedup regularly. Doctors are happy with his growth. The parents were very happy to hear form Ekam and showered their blessings on Ekam team.



#### **To Contact Us**

(Head Office:)

#### **Ekam Foundation,**

No:16/19, 2nd Floor, Jayalakshmipuram,1st Street, Nungambakkam, Chennai- 600 034. 044 - 42072785 | 7823959350 | Whats app - 7299002848 ekampro@ekamoneness.org | charles@ekamoneness.org www.ekamoneness.org

# Thank You